Editorial —

Gerard is a Good Choice

The Tundra Times was pleased to learn this week of the selection
by President Carter of Forrest J. Gerard for the post of Assistant
Secretary of the Interior for Indian Affairs. Mr. Gerard has an ex-
tensive knowledge of Indian Affairs by virtue of his service with the
Senate Committee on Interior and Insular Affairs, His staff work
with the Senate Interior Committee was instrumental to the design
and adoption of landmark Indian legislation, in particular the Indian
Self-Determination and Educational Assistance Act and Indian
health care improvement legislation. Mr. Gerard's familiarity with
the legislative process, w of the Interior Department, and the
respect which he has earned from the Indian leadership across the
mwmuphuhnhlmmtmntnlddnﬂdunhﬂm
ges of the newly created post.

Of particular interest to Alaska Natives, Mr. Gerard has previous-
ly demunmlted concern for prnilemw:pmcmd by Native groups
and regional en particularly with rupu:l to the q of

H:tin pulmuldb: as tribal
mtusl:f (F-:.emmm While a staff member of the Sen-
lhlilﬂ'iﬂt(?ummiﬂu Mr. Gerard responded to requests from re-
MH:ﬂumintimunhutheTmCh&ﬁCnnfu!m
and advocated that they be recognized as having tribal status for the
purpose of contracting for government programs.

The Tundra Times believes Mr. Gerard to be highly qualified for

the Assistant Secretary position and encourages the support of the

Alaska Congressional Delegation for expedient action to confirm his
nomination by President Carter.
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